
From: Mary Walsh [mailto:marywalsh6@bigpond.com]  
Sent: Monday, 15 October 2018 5:57 PM 
To: 'Chris Christodoulou'; Chambers - Ross J 
Cc: Chambers - Hatcher VP; AMOD; Leigh Svendsen; fogarty@denmanchambers.com.au; 
'Kairsty Wilson'; cainpaul@icloud.com; craig.rawson@ags.gov.au; 
abigail.cooper@ashurst.com; 'Nigel Ward'; 'Mark Wynen'; pfrench@disabilitylaw.org.au; 
samanthaf@pwd.org.au; Anthony.rohr@maiwel.com.au; Smith_c1@optusnet.com.au; 
Steve.burgess@flagstaffgroup.com.au; Roy.rogers@flagstaffgroup.com.au; 
lmooney@dsa.org.au; mlcinitaly@gmail.com; mjbuck2@telstra.com; 
estelleshields@hotmail.com; hdickens@dsa.org.au; kerrie.langford@nds.org.au; 
bree.willsmore@dss.gov.au; 'John Harvey'; mpatrick@disabilitylaw.org.au; 
Skillsmaster275@outlook.com; cnewbold@actu.org.au; Rowena.Freeland@dss.gov.au; 'Joe 
Murphy'; cwatts@actu.org.au; robk@accessindustries.com.au; Chris.D'SOUZA@dss.gov.au; 
'Paul Musso'; 'Claire Brattey'; jzadel@hwle.com.au; sryan@hwle.com.au; 'Andrew Daly'; 
'Hugh Packard'; 'Julian Arndt'; 'Emily Slaytor'; 'Noni Lord'; 'Sina Zevari'; 
Stephen.bull@unitedvoice.org.au; 'KEMP, James'; 'Noni Lord' 
Subject: RE: Supported Employment Services Award - AM2014/286  
Importance: High 

 
Dear Associate 
 
As the most un-resourced interested party to AM2014/286, our workers and their family 
carers are relying on Our Voice Australia to continue to represent them in this matter, as we 
have done for the past 4 years . 
 
We support the decision by the Bench not to accept adjournments.   
We request the dates of 5-6 November  remain as scheduled.   
 
Whilst we appreciate that family occasions are very important, our families, nationally, need 
some security and a final decision to be made in this matter – for their families..  
 
Like Ms. Wilson of AED Legal,  I , also have sole carriage of this matter for our executive, our 
supported employees, their families and carers. 
Unlike AED Legal we have no resources, whatsoever.   
 
Because of the FWC scheduled date I have already changed a   both 
before and after the date of 5-6 November, to accommodate that scheduled date of 5-6 
November . 
 
It also requires  airline travel booking arrangements and accommodation in order to  

on the scheduled dates.   
Our submission, as directed by the Commission, was due on 19th. October, but it has been 
submitted early because of the dates already changed to meet the Commission’s busy 
schedule.   
 

 
 

  
 



  
 
AED Legal and the Union representatives have insisted on a short, swift solution to this 
matter, which they have instigated.  
 
Their  decision not to conciliate and mediate has placed our supported employees, their 
families and carers at a significant disadvantage. 
 
Some of the issues might have been resolved – and more security might have been felt by 
our disabled family members- had initial conciliation  around the new wage system been 
agreed to by AED Legal and the Union representatives.   
 

 
 – it can be provided.  

 
On behalf of our workers, their families and cares and in the public interest,  we formally 
request that the Hearings not be adjourned.  
 
Sincerely 
Mary Walsh 
Our Voice Australia 
Regional Co-ordinator 
  
 




